
 

 

Dear neighbour, 
 
Tideway’s main construction and major civils work is now coming towards the final stages at both 
our Kirtling Street and Heathwall Pumping Station sites.  
 
The super sewer has started to ‘go live’ in recent months (Summer 2024). This is where parts of 
the system are switched on and we will start to protect the Thames from sewage pollution for the 
first time. Testing of the tunnel is due to be completed in 2025. At this point it will start preventing 
an estimated 95 per cent of sewage spills that currently overflow into the tidal Thames, helping to 
improve the water quality for fish and other wildlife - and for people who use it for recreation and 
leisure.  
 
With some activities still being carried out on site we wanted to provide an update for what 
progress has been made, what is currently happening on site and the remaining works still to be 
completed.  
 
Kirtling Street (KRTST) 
 
Works completed since Jan 2024: 

• Completion of Cemex (Kirtling Wharf) drainage and paving 
• Completion of Kirtling Street asphalting and re-paving works. Including new lamp posts and 

tree installation. (See photo below left)  
• Completion of external footpaths around the site 
• Completion of electromechanical kiosk for housing of the equipment to provide smooth 

running of the tunnel. (See photo below right) 

                            
 



 

 

Current activities 
• General snagging works. 
• Site demobilisation – hoarding repairs and disposal of materials from site. 

 
Works still do to: 

• Site offices demobilisation – currently expected by July 2025 
• See below current programme* 

 

 
 
* Remaining works regarding the houseboats and mooring piles are not shown on the above programme as the detail 
around the reinstatement requirements are being discussed directly with Nine Elms Pier, houseboat owners and other 
relevant parties. 
 
Heathwall Pumping Station (HEAPS) 
 
Works done since January 2024: 

• Completion of architectural and landscaping features: including paving of the Thames Path, 
installation of pumping station gates, asphalting of the compound and installation of fin 
fence along the compound. (see photos below) 

• Completion of minor civils for the electromechanical readiness and operation of the tunnel. 
• Completion of all underground works. 
• Completion of new site brick wall. 
• Cleaning of pumping station. 

 

                 
 



 

 

 
Current activities 

• Removal of hoardings, to reveal new brick wall and gates. 
• Eastern boundary fence reinstatement 

 
Works still do to  

• Installation of final architectural elements such as jetty fence, planned for completion by 
Nov 24. 

• Decommissioning of outfall diversion (PLA dependent) – November/February. 
• See below current programme 

 

 
 
 
Next Community Liaison Working Group 
 
We would like to invite you to our next and final Community Liaison Working Group to be held on 
29 October from 6pm. Please email getinvovled@tideway.london to register your interest in 
attending, an invite will be sent out, in the coming weeks, to those already signed up to our 
distribution list.  
 
 
 
Thank you as always for your patience, interest and support. 
 
The Tideway team. 

mailto:getinvovled@tideway.london

